

INTERNATIONAL UNION OF POLICE ASSOCIATIONS

THE ONLY UNION FOR LAW ENFORCEMENT OFFICERS

SAM A. CABRAL International President

MICHAEL V. CRIVELLO International Secretary-Treasurer

August 12, 2021

Honorable John Katko U.S. House of Representatives 2428 Rayburn House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

Dear Congressman Katko:

On behalf of the International Union of Police Associations, AFL-CIO, I am proud to announce our support for your sadly needed legislation, **HR 4828**, "Border Security for America Act of 2021."

It is indeed sad that we need a new piece of legislation to protect our nation from rampant and uncontrolled immigration in violation of federal law. The need for these protections seems to be too obvious to even articulate.

While we are requiring vaccinations for many public servants and encouraging them for the general public, we are ushering in thousands of unlawful entrants whose medical histories, conditions, or even their identities are unknown. The hypocrisy is astounding.

I look forward to working with you and your staff to see this bill move forward.

Very Respectfully,

Sam A. Cabral

International President